

Advisory Committee Minutes November 25, 2024 4:00 p.m.

The mission of the Geneseo Park District is to enhance the quality of life in our community by providing a positive recreational experience for all.

ATTENDING:

Committee Members Present: Marty Golby, Melissa Olson, Kory Lambert, Jen Edlefson

Not Present: Brent Starkey, Tricia Hull, William Schehl

Board of Commissioners Representative: N/A Staff Present: Scott Himmelman, Andrew Sigwalt

FOLLOW UP FROM LAST MEETING:

No follow-up from the September meeting.

COMMITTEE MEMBERS' COMMENTS:

- Mr. Golby had a question about the Indoor Pool entryway and the automatic door. He recognizes and appreciates the new doorbell system that will open the handicap door when coming inside. The question is about going out of the building, the handicap button does not automatically open the door, and he was wondering why it does it going in but not going out.
 - Mr. Himmelman explained that the button on the outside of the building got reprogrammed to unlock the door and trigger the door arm to open. The button on the inside of the building is only programmed to trigger the door arm, but the latch is still locked thus not allowing the door to swing open. The door will still open with the help from the electronic door arm if the push bar is pushed.
- Mr. Golby heard comments from the pickleball players that there are spots on the gym floor that have been rather slick.
 - Mr. Himmelman commented that the floor is scheduled to get dust mopped nightly, and auto scrubbed on the weekends. This helps get the big spots cleaned up once a week, but if there are spills or other incidents that happen during the week that don't get reported the dust mop won't necessarily clean up the slick spots.
- Mr. Golby likes the new sign for the staff in the office. He mentioned that Kyle does a good job to put out the sign and walk around and talk with the swimmers.

 Mr. Golby knew there were some issues with skin irritations once the new Cl₂ had been switched out. He has not heard of any new skin reaction issues since then.

- Mrs. Olsen had a question about the concessions at the Special Skate in October. The price stayed at \$2, but the size of the pop cans decreased to the mini cans. Mr. Sigwalt commented that he would look into the pricing and either go back to the 12 oz cans or decrease the price to be appropriate for the mini cans.
- Mrs. Olsen asked if we could bring back Hot Yoga or Pound sometime in the near future.
 These were popular classes in the past and its been a while since they have been offered.
 Mr. Sigwalt said he would mention them to Shannon and ask her to incorporate them into one of the Pop-up classes in 2025.

NEWS FROM STAFF:

Notes from Mr. Himmelman

- Upcoming movies at Central Theater:
 - Red One
 - Moana 2
 - Wicked
- There will be Free Matinee for the movie "IF" on January 2nd at 1pm.

Notes from Mr. Sigwalt

- Mr. Sigwalt updated the group on the new Discovery Club and how it has benefited the elementary age group, but no one has signed up for the Middle School age group.
- New equipment has been purchased for the front desk and the Aquatic Center to update the credit card processing system. Will be looking into updating the Theater in 2025.
- There have been a lot of recent and upcoming programs leading into Thanksgiving and Winter Breaks. These include the Turkey Trot, Free Swims (Nov 25, 27, Dec 30, & Jan 3rd), Free Inflatable (Nov

ADJOURNMENT

• There being no further business to come before the Committee, the meeting was adjourned at 4:32pm.

Approved By:

Andy Thurman, Executive Director Geneseo Park District